

## HIM INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL



An Initiative of Wahge Educational Trust

SENIOR SECONDARY, AFFILIATED TO CBSE, AFF. NO 2230094

## CIRCULAR TO PARENTS HIMIS/CLR/P/18/2020-2021

Dear Parents/Guardians Warm greetings!

Tuesday January 12, 2021

The academic year 2020-21 has been a year of great struggles as we have been put through untold trials and tribulations due to the advent of the pandemic COVID-19. However, we have been able to stand together taking care of each other. Amidst this complexity, the academic session 2020-21 is coming to an end. We have done the best to continue our teaching and learning through online/offline modes. Now, the remaining time of the present academic year will be used for helping our pupils put their best foot forward in their journey towards academic success.

Kindly note the following very important information regarding the year end-exams and promotions to the next grade.

- 1. The promotion of the pupils to the next class will be based on their year ending examination.
- 2. <u>The year-ending examination</u> will be conducted in the school physically adhering to the COVID-19 protocols.
- 3. Class IX year-ending examinations will commence from February 12, 2021 onwards.
- 4. <u>The final result of the Class IX</u> will be declared during the PTM which will be held on Saturday, February 27, 2021
- 5. The year-ending/annual examination for <u>KG to Class VIII</u> will be held from Monday, March 01, 2021 onwards.
- 6. <u>Promotions:</u> The result and promotions for <u>KG to Class VIII</u> will be declared during the PTM which will be held on Friday, March 26, 2021.
- 7. The oral examinations for relevant classes will be conducted from Monday, February 08, 2021 onwards.
- 8. <u>The schedules</u> of relevant academic events will be given to the parents and the same would be available in the school website.
- 9. Revisions for Class IX are being held during the physical classes from Tuesday, January 12, 2021 onwards.
- 10. <u>Clearing the dues:</u> Parents are expected to clear all their dues well before the start of the year ending examination.
- 11. CLASSES FOR THE NEW ACADEMIC YEAR FOR GRADE 10 WILL COMMENCE FROM THE 1ST WEEK OF MARCH 2021.

The school has started accepting applications for the ADMISSIONS TO CLASSES KG TO CLASS IX AND XI FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2021-22. PARENTS ARE INVITED TO RESERVE SEATS FOR NEW ADMISSIONS OF THEIR WARDS WITHOUT DELAY.

FOR ANY QUERIES, PLEASE FEEL FREE TO CONTACT - 8132886528/9436433253.

Rrincipal